A couple who were forced to make an emergency landing while flying their microlite back from a holiday in France have insisted they have not been deterred from flying.
Dave and Wendy Bannister, of Kirkby Underwood, had dreamed of making the journey for
10 years when they embarked for Pont Yonne, about 60 miles south-east of Paris, last month. Although their journey out in their Pagasus Quantam 912 was calm and uneventful, the return leg had some harrowing challenges in store for them. They eventually conquered atrocious weather conditions to make it home safe and well.
As the couple contemplated making their way home, weather forecasts predicted unsettled conditions with strong winds, thunderstorms and rain. "As the weather worsened, strong winds howled outside and we had started to wonder whether we would make it home," Dave said.
"By 10am the day we were leaving I was getting really wound up. A decision had to be made so I made one - we should set off and see what its like.“
The couple were happy to finally be in the sky,, then 40 minutes into the flight they encountered

trouble. Amid heavy rain, the horizon ahead disappeared and they were forced to make an emergency landing.
Dave (49), who qualified as a pilot in 1996, recalled: "As I turned to look for a clear path out there wasn't one. We were in the middle of a downpour - and the only way out was down."
Dave picked a stubble field below and flew a right hand circuit to line up and cut the power. They were unable to take to the sky again for another hour and 20 minutes.
Although the emergency landing was traumatic for the pair, they remain determined to pursue their hobby, with Dave as pilot and Wendy (47) navigating. "It was another part of the journey that scared me most," Wendy said. "We were traveling over a heavily wooded valley under the low lying clouds when we were knocked sideways by an air current."
Dave, a field service engineer for Linde, continued: “With such a rush to be ready on time we hadn’t made arrangements for 'what ifs’ not even knowing other people's names or call signs.”
"After the mental anguish of those couple of days it felt good to be back on the ground in England, but it was a superb adventure and I will definitely be doing it again," Dave said.

